

September 28, 2000


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, September 28, 2000, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Duane Basch



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Phil Mattaro

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 1 resident.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:41 p.m.

RANDY ROSIER – PUBLIC HEARING

Randy Rosier, 19 Junction Road, Honeoye Falls, (his mailing address) came before the Board requesting area variances permitting the construction of a pond in the southeast corner of his property within less than the 100 foot setback from both the easterly and southerly boundaries of the property.  Tax Account #214.04-1-13.213.  Zoned RA-1.

Mr. Dehm stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file along with a copy of the public notice.  Mr. Dehm stated that the County had responded that this was a local matter.  Mr. Dehm gave Mr. Rosier a copy of a letter that a neighbor had submitted to the Board in opposition to the application.

Mr. Dehm asked the Board if they were familiar with the site.  Mr. Basch and Mr. Thorp responded yes.

Mr. Rosier stated that he was building a new house with a walk out basement and wanted the pond in the area near the basement door.  Mr. Rosier stated he has been using the services of Vyt Burkunas from the Monroe County Water and Soil Conservation District.  Mr. Rosier presented the Board with diagrams and sketches from Mr. Burkunas.  Mr. Rosier stated that Mr. Burkunas had recommended that the pond actually be larger than what Mr. Rosier had originally intended in order to be a successful conservation pond.  Mr. Burkunas had also recommended that the pond be no closer than 20-25 feet from any of the footers of the home.  Mr. Rosier stated that the pond would be a little less than one-fourth of an acre in size.  Mr. Rosier stated that he had built a pond, per Mr. Burkunas’ instructions, at his previous residence, and was extremely pleased with the result.  

Mr. Rosier stated that he was at the top of a hill, but that the smallest quadrant of the hilltop will drain into the pond.  

Mr. Rosier stated they were about to do the final grading and, for economic reasons, would like the excavators to come only once.  

Mr. Rosier stated he does plan to put fish in the pond.  

Mr. Rosier stated that since the nearest fire hydrant is approximately 1200 feet from his property at the road and then another 1,000 feet from the road up to his house, Mr. Burkunas had suggested putting in a dry hydrant.  

Mr. Basch stated that he had obtained site plan approval three years ago and did he want a pond at that time.  Mr. Rosier stated that he did, but at that time it was not going to be infringing on the 100 foot setback.  

Mr. Basch asked Mr. Rosier if the variance was not granted, would Mr. Rosier go ahead with the smaller pond.  Mr. Rosier stated he would have to talk to Mr. Burkunas.

Mr. Basch asked Mr. Rosier about the proximity of the pond to the driveway.  Mr. Rosier stated that Mr. Burkunas had placed stakes in for the pond and there would be a berm on all sides of the pond except for the area between the pond and the home.  

A discussion followed regarding drainage.

Mr. Basch asked what Mr. Rosier would do if the drainage pipes were not sufficient to keep water in the pond.  Mr. Rosier stated they had thought about digging a well, but Mr. Burkunas did not think it would be a problem keeping the pond full.  Mr. Rosier stated that Mr. Burkunas thought there would be enough runoff and snow to keep the pond full.

Mr. Basch asked what kind of soil there was on the site.  Mr. Rosier stated that Mr. Burkunas had dug a test hole, and the soil was mostly silt.  

Mr. Dehm asked how someone or something could get out of the pond if they fell in.  A discussion followed regarding the slope ratio.  

Mr. Rosier stated that aesthetics and accessibility to the house are the reasons for the location of the pond.  

Mr. Dehm asked if Mr. Rosier had discussed this with any neighbors, besides the gentleman who had submitted a letter.  Mr. Rosier stated no.  

Mr. Thorp asked if they found any gravel when they did the construction.  Mr. Michael Robertson, a co-owner of the property, stated that there was no gravel found when the foundation was dug.

Mr. Dehm reviewed the comments made in the neighbor’s letter.  Mr. Dehm asked Mr. Rosier if they planned to use any chemical in the pond.  Mr. Rosier stated they would use fish to keep the weeds out of the pond, instead of chemicals.

Mr. Basch asked if the map presented to the Board was an accurate location of the pond in relation to the property line.  Mr. Rosier stated that the stake is 51 feet from the property line on the south.  Mr. Rosier stated he does not know if that stake is from the water or the berm.  Mr. Robertson stated that the stakes are for the pond’s edge.  

Mr. Basch stated that the Board was required to grant the minimum variance necessary and that Mr. Rosier needed to be certain of the variance distance he was requesting.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Rosier stated he was asking for 50 feet from the southern property line and 75 feet from the easterly property line.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mr. Rosier stated the pond could be smaller.  Mr. Robertson stated that Mr. Burkunas said that a conservation pond should be larger.

Mr. Dehm asked if this pond would result in an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Rosier stated he did not think it would, since it was not visible from the road.

Mr. Dehm asked if the degree of variance requested was substantial.  Mr. Rosier stated it was minor to him.  

A discussion followed regarding the FAD area and the location of the pond.  

Mr. Basch requested that the secretary bring the Board the final site plan map from the Building Department.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the pond would have an adverse physical or environmental effect on the area.  Mr. Rosier stated that he thought it would have a positive environmental effect by providing a home for wildlife and enhancing the appearance of the property.

Mr. Dehm asked if this was a self-created difficulty.  Mr. Rosier stated it was, but the location of the pond necessitated the variance, and the location of the house necessitated the location of the pond.

The Board and the applicant reviewed the site plan map.  Mr. Basch stated that the pond is going to be in the FAD area.  Mr. Basch suggested that Mr. Rosier have a surveyor superimpose the pond area on the site plan map. 

Mr. Rosier stated he could make the pond 10 feet shorter on that side so it does not infringe on the FAD area.  

Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Rosier needed to let the Board know what the minimum was he was asking for, and if the pond is going to be smaller, then is a variance actually necessary.  

A discussion followed.

Mr. Dehm stated that it was inappropriate for the ZBA to approve a 75-foot variance if it infringes on the FAD area.  Mr. Dehm stated that Mr. Rosier could go before the Planning Board for an informal discussion requesting permission to infringe on the FAD area.  

Mr. Basch suggested that Mr. Rosier find out where the FAD area is and work back from there in staking the pond.  

Mr. Robertson stated that they would lose their $1,000 deposit if the pond were not built within 9 months.  

Mr. Basch stated they could continue the public hearing at the next meeting and Mr. Rosier could submit the additional information before that meeting.  Mr. Dehm stated that there would be no meeting on October 12, 2000, because he and Mr. Basch would be out of town.  Mr. Dehm stated that the next meeting would be October 26, 2000.  

MOTION

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to continue the Rosier public hearing at the October 26, 2000 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Basch – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Dehm – aye.

MINUTES

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve, as submitted, the minutes of the September 14, 2000 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Basch – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Dehm – aye.

A discussion followed regarding the Rosier application.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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